
Reston   Raiders   Board   of   Directors   meeting   minutes   
April   5,   2021   

7:00   PM   
  

I.   The   minutes   from   the   March   BOD   meeting   are   not   yet   approved,   pending   
revisions.   

II. Club   Operations   Updates   (Kevin   Burch)   
A.   Covid   updates   

● There   are   no   new   Covid   cases   to   report.   
● There   are   some   changes   to   Skatequest’s   Covid   protocol   in   

response   to   new   state   Covid   guidelines.   This   mainly   includes   a   
new   two   spectators   (parents)   per   player   in   attendance.    This   does   
not   include   siblings   of   players   as   an   addition   to   the   two   spectators.   
Siblings   and/   or   children   are   not   permitted   to   attend   as   spectators.   
There   are   no   additional   restrictions   to   those   in   volunteer   positions   
such   as   coaches,injury   liaisons,   team   managers.   

● Some   potential   restrictions   may   be   placed   on   some   players   by   a   
local   high   school   team   as   they   relate   to   the   club   and   Covid,   and   
the   latest    DC   Health   Department   changes   in   Covid   protocol.   
Meetings   are   still   ongoing.   

B.   PVAHA   Updates   
● There   has   not   yet   been   a   meeting   since   the   end   of   the   season.   
● There   is   no   PVAHA   or   CBHL   Covid   monitoring   for   the   spring   

season,   though   the   club   will   continue   to   adhere   to   CDC   guidelines   
including   the   7-10   day   quarantine   guidelines   post   Covid   exposure.     

                              C.     Board   elections   
● An   email   was   sent   to   club   members   regarding   upcoming   Board   

vacancies   including   a   request   for   an   election   committee   to   
facilitate   nominees   and   subsequent   elections.    There   have   been   
several   responses   to   volunteer   for   the   election   committee.     
  

              III.    House   Administration   Updates   (Brendan   Ford)   
  

          The   House   season   was   completed   with   only   two   Covid   related   interruptions.   
House   playoffs   were   very   competitive.   
    

              IV.    Hockey   Development   and   CEP   Updates   (Pat   Wildman)   
                   The   Spring   House   and   Selects   coach   database   will   be   updated.    The   Hockey   
Director   job   description   is   still   being   finalized,   and   should   be   ready   for   the   next   BOD   meeting.     

    
           V.    Safety   and   Referee   Updates   (Kevin   Burch,   for   Jeff   Bladek,   absent)   
                  Training   is   ongoing   to   learn   the   process   to   update   the   King-Devick   database   with   the   
rosters   for   spring.    Injury   liaison   training   will   start   later   in   the   week.   



    
VI.    Treasurer’s   Updates   (John   Gary,   for   Jon   Cooper,   absent)   
                 A.    A   possible   additional   bonus   was   discussed   for   the   club   scheduler   due   to   the   
increased   workload   for   the   club   scheduler   as   a   result   of   Covid.    The   amount   of   $1500   was   
passed   as   a   bonus   for   the   scheduler.    Scholarships   and   financial   assistance   were   discussed   as   
they   apply   to   a   specific   family   in   need.   It   was   agreed   that   this   should   be   deferred   to   the   
treasurer’s   committee.     
                 B.   Half   boards   for   the   Mites   were   discussed.    A   possible   different   type   of   board   that   
does   not   have   tension   strings   and   is   more   durable   is   under   consideration,   and   it   is   understood   
to   be   roughly   the   same   price   as   the   usual   boards.    The   boards   are   still   being   priced   out   
including   the   cost   of   disposal   of   the   old   boards.    The   Olympic   ice   sheet   would   likely   be   first,   with   
discussions   to   do   the   NHL   sheet   some   time   in   the   Fall.    If   there   are   funds   to   complete   boards   for   
both   sheets   at   the   same   time,   then   both   will   be   done.    There   will   be   further   discussions   on   this   
including   what   funds   are   readily   available   for   the   project.    J.   Gary   is   continuing   to   price   the   
project   including   the   removal   of   the   old   boards.    K.   Burch   will   also   research   the   disposal   of   the   
old   boards   for   other   more   cost   effective   disposal   options.    An   estimate   of   $10,000   for   each   
board   set   was   initially   mentioned,   though   further   discussions   will   continue.     
  

VII.    CSC   updates   (John   Gary)   
      A.    Moving   forward   into   discussions   of   the   Fall   season,   it   appears   there   will   be   23   teams,   with   
4   at   each   level,   3   8U,   and   3   girls   teams.    There   will   be   at   least   8-11   coaches   spots   open   of   the   
23.    There   will   be   a   CSC   meeting   soon   to   discuss.    Per   K.   Burch,   the   try   out   schedule   is   already   
set   and   some   of   the   information   is   already   posted   on   the   RRHC   website   under   the   try   outs   tab.   
Also   per   K.   Burch,   there   was   a   discussion   of   possibly   having   club   alumni   evaluate   tryouts.    P.   
Wildman   suggested   a   pre-tryout   evaluators   meeting   to   brief   evaluators   on   procedures   for   
tryouts.     
       B.   Timing   for   tryouts,   spring   house,   selects,   play-offs,   and   not   having   everything   running   
together   and/or   simultaneously   was   discussed.    If   possible,   it   would   be   preferable   to   try   to   avoid   
overscheduling.     
       C.   If   House   league   numbers   are   down   next   year,   a   discussion   of   possibly   registering   in   the   
CCHL   was   mentioned   as   a   possibility.    
        D.   There   was   a   discussion   of   the   possibility   that   12U   girls   registration   will   be   sparse   this   Fall   
and   the   impact   of   some   local   clubs   fielding   girl’s   teams   has   on   this.    Also,   the   possibility   of   a   
12U/14U/16U   program,   and   how   these   teams   could   potentially   be   fielded   based   on   registration.   
Also,   the   need   to   have   more   female   coaches   was   discussed   including   the   potential   for   a   specific   
female   coach   coming   in   to   work   on   the   ice   during   practice   to   determine   if   she   could   be   a   
potential   fit   as   a   new   coach.     
        E.    There   was   a   reminder   to   post   coach   evaluation   surveys   on   the   website   for   parents   to   
evaluate   coaches   post   season.    It   was   suggested   to   send   an   email   reminder   to   RRHC   families   
to   complete   the   surveys,   as   the   surveys   are   very   useful.    
       F.    Coach’s   children   helping   on   the   ice   was   addressed,   including   the   potential   Covid   risk,   
and   the   need   for   only   older   (16U   Blue/   18U   Blue),   more   experienced   children   helping.    Per   P.   
Wildman-though   there   is   no   specific   club   policy   in   place   on   this,   only   occasional   help   when   



absolutely   needed   to   demonstrate   drills,   move   cones,   etc.   would   be   acceptable.    Children   
helping   on   the   ice   must   have   a   defined   role   on   the   ice,   otherwise   this   should   be   avoided.   
  

VIII.    Travel   Administration,   CBHL,   Discipline,   and   PVAHA   Updates   (Dave   
Fishman)   

A. Three   parents   requested   to   review   their   child’s   tryout   evaluations.    Each   request   was   
received   positively.    Moving   forward,   it   would   be   helpful   to   have   someone   moderate   
evaluations   and   divide   each   group   by   age   with   a   separate   moderator   for   each   age   level.     

B. A   motion   to   give   $200   towards   a   gift   for   a   retiring   CBHL   board   member   was   proposed.   
This   was   requested   by   the   CBHL   board   from   area   clubs.    The   motion   was   passed.   

  
IX.    Registration   Updates   (Gayle   Job)   
        Currently   still   working   on   spring   rosters,   and   any   data   that   has   been   submitted   by   team   
managers   for   those   rosters.    All   the   high   schools   have   reported,   though   there   could   potentially  
be   some   changes   due   to   recent   reports   from   one   high   school.    There   are   some   coaches   whose   
children   moved   up   to   major   birth   years   which   meant   some   coaches   needed   to   update   their   
qualifications.   There   was   a   discussion   as   to   which   modules   are   currently   available   for   coaches.   
An   email   inquiry   has   been   sent   regarding   when   the   modules   will   be   available,   though   it   appears   
they   are   available   (per   K.   Burch).    The   coaches   in   question   cannot   be   added   to   their   roster   until   
the   modules   are   completed.    Travel   registration   for   the   Fall   season   will   be   opening   soon   pending   
more   information   from   K.   Burch.    Board   members   that   would   like   to   switch   the   food   choices   for   
volunteers   at   tryouts   should   report   their   choices   soon.    Tryouts   are   set   to   begin   on   May   15.    K.   
Burch   may   have   another   upcoming   function   that   he   may   need    to   discuss   food   options   for.   
  
  

Meeting   adjourned   8:40   PM   
    

    
  


